Dear Supporting Pastor and Fellowhelpers, July-August 2025

Summertime has swiftly passed, and we prayerfully anticipate the harvest of our labor in the
Lord. Supporting our USA East Missionary Families with timely visits each year keeps us
aware of their personal and financial needs. Traveling to North Carolina, Cathy and | saw
first hand the fruit of our USA East Church Planters.

First, we visited Brother Verlin Oliver, a seasoned servant in local church ministries,
evangelism, and nursing home and jail ministries. Thank you, Preacher Oliver. Second, we
visited Chino and Blanca Rendon with their three mature children.

_ Sending Church:
0Old Suwanee Baptist Church
Buford, Georgia
Pastor Tim Gampbell
(770) 945-5451

USA East Church Planting is honored to see the solid spiritual growth
through teaching, preaching, and youth outreach of Mount of Love
Hispanic Church under the leadership of Pastor Rendon. After a
wonderful Sunday morning service, we followed the church families by car
up a long mountain road. Upon arriving, we walked a short distance to a
mountain stream and water fall where 12 souls were scripturally baptized
by Pastor Rendon. Seeing faces of joy was a testimony of grace an
peace. Brother Rendon was grateful to receive a sound board 2

30 donated to his ministry by the Friendship Baptist Church where
Responsibilities: o
we are assisting.

Contact Information:
cell phone 678-230-7563
email jameshansard@mwbm.org

= Starting New Churches.
» Restoring Ghurches.

For a personal update: Cathy’s mom, Ruby Craft graduated into
» Recruiting Church Planters.

Glory on July 15th at 6:30 PM. Mom Craft was a true widow
indeed. We were honored to have her in our care for almost eight

(W\M : years. Now, she is finally home with Jesus. We appreciate all the cards,
7T\

welIIN gifts, texts and calls to us during our time of grief.
MISSIONS,...
w4

Medical needs required much travel in July and August to Atlanta for
P.O. Box 519 i i 4
Braselton, GA 30517 Cathy's necessary cataract surgeries. Also, her yearly cancer scan
A : came back all clear. We praise God for our health. A special thanks to
Pastor Hamilton at Calvary Baptist Church of Smyrna for the mission

apartment made available during our travels.

We continue to assist Pastor Horton and the Friendship Baptist Church here in North

Augusta. After teaching for several Sundays on the importance of belonging to a local
church, two ladies who had been faithfully attending felt God leading them to join the

church. We are grateful for this opportunity to be a small part of God's work.

We are always grateful to you for your faithful support in prayer and finances. We pray often
that God will bless and grow your ministry as you continue to serve where He plants you.

Looking Unto Jesus,

Joames and Cathy Honsowrd

5 Being confident of this very thing, that e which it Gegun a good
| work in you will perform it until the day of Jesus Christ: @il 1:6



